 CITY OF SALEM

HISTORICAL COMMISSION

Mon., July 20, 2020
CALL TO ORDER

The Historical Commission met on Monday, July 20, 2020 at the Salem Area Historical Museum. Chairman Luke Purcell called the meeting to order at 5:05 p.m. in the presence of commission members Diane Eller, Betty Purcell, Jeannine Richards, Don Mills, Megan Holler and recording Secretary Courtney Mitchell.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES   

Tabled
TREASURER’S REPORT

Tabled
CORRESPONDENCE

None

BUSINESS
a. Museum Building Updates: Luke Purcell reported a lot has been done but there’s still a lot more to do. The back room is cleaned out, with the help of Mark and Betty Purcell, and ready for the displays/shelves to be moved back there to get the flooring done next. There are also items at City Hall and Frank Brinkerhoff’s that need to be moved to the museum. Frank & Diane have been working on categorizing & making acquisitions for all the items. Luke will get with Frank & Courtney about a time to get the items.
Luke is looking for volunteers to help move everything (possibly Tom Tate, Ron Eller & Mark Purcell).

Luke also reported he got a bid for carpet from Rick Rollinson at approx. $3,500. He’s going to check into laminate as well. There will need to be some kind of fund raising to get the cost of the flooring covered. Luke & Diane spoke with Dennis at the Salem Times Commoner and he will be featuring the museum in the newspaper’s Progress edition. Diane asked about a Go Fund Me…Courtney will check with City Finance Director Keli Barrow and report back. Megan Holler stated that the Chamber of Commerce might be willing to help or individual businesses.
b. Cemetery Tour: Frank and Diane have met with Councilman Koehler and visited East Lawn Cemetery. They have discussed plans for a cemetery tour and agree it could not happen this year but the commission should start planning for fall of 2021. Further meetings will be announces, possibly as a working lunch.
COMMISSION MEMBER’S REPORT
Diane Eller asked members to bring old towels/rags to help with cleaning. She also stated she submitted a list of cleaning supplies to Courtney in hopes that the City will supply them.
Don Mills was asked to see about acquiring Union Pacific Railroad memorabilia and Luke added we have an 18 mm film on the Tonti Train Wreck. Jeannine has a pamphlet on historical things around Salem as well as a cassette.
ADJOURNMENT 

Don Mills made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:50 p.m.
Recording Secretary

Courtney Mitchell
